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www.Moody Middle website calendar 
DECEMBER  

1-11 PMSS International Baccalaureate Program registration (grade 8 students) 

2 SLC on Teams with Ms. Egelstad 

14 PAC Meeting 

17 Report Cards #1 distributed to students 

21-Jan 1 Winter Vacation – schools not in session 

JANUARY  

4 School opens after Winter Break 

8 Late French Immersion registration opens @ 09:00 

14 Late French Immersion registration closes @ 16:00 

FEBRUARY  

5  Cross Catchment Registration opens @ 09:00 

10 Cross Catchment Registration closes @ 16:00 

 
Greetings from Your Admin Team 

 
We have said goodbye to November and have entered that time of year where we look for some 
snowfall, some hot chocolate and peppermint, some bright lights and uplifting music to bring the 
seasonal cheer. This year more than ever we need to find that cheer deep down and spread joy to as 
many friends, family, and community members as we can, even if it is online and from a distance. It has 
been a very challenging year and we need to push ourselves to focus on gratitude, on optimism, on 
hope, on caring and kindness for others. I have spent some time in all classrooms this past week getting 
to know our students a little better and asking them to focus on positives right now. I asked for their 
feedback on what could be changed and then tasked them to do something small to make that 
change…to make a difference. I applauded their resiliency and perseverance as we have had to stay the 
course and do school differently and unlike ever before. I admitted they were the main reason I come 
to work each day and it was the small things they do that make the difference for me. I thanked them 
all for that, as I thank all of you our parents and Guardians for sharing your children with us every day.  
 
I would like to express my gratitude once again for our Staff. They are true professionals who put aside 
their own worries and anxieties to demonstrate a deep care and concern for your children daily. We 
sometimes need to make sure we are also holding each other up, so we can be there for your children. 
We have an incredible learning community at EMMSOTA, and for that I am extremely grateful.  
 
I am grateful for all of you as parents who have pushed through your concerns and sent your children 
to school to be in our care amidst uncertainty and the ever-changing goal posts that is our health and 
well-being. It was so wonderful to see students and families engaging with teachers online during our 
Communicating Student Learning Triad Conferences. Once again, we had to shift our practice and did 
so admirably, maintaining a high standard in assessment for learning. Our triad conferences go a long 
way in supporting a very healthy school community and we appreciate all our parents for your 
commitment to your child’s learning.  Special thanks to our awesome EMMSOTA PAC for organizing a 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Pages/default.aspx
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very successful Purdy’s Chocolate Fundraiser (Details for pick up of your sweets is below).  We far 
surpassed our fundraising goals and did so while maintaining all the health and safety protocols 
required. Cheers to you as always for your support of our school initiatives.  
 
This is a special time for many people in our community as we head into the holidays and we hope to 
enjoy our last few days of 2020 together by sharing in some learning, some laughs and a sense of 
happiness and togetherness. As always, it is important that we understand this time of year is not as 
joyful for some and it is our job as caring community members to reach out where we can, give of 
ourselves and perhaps bring just a little ray of sunshine or hope to families who struggle this time of 
year…especially this year!  It is how we show kindness to others that makes this place so special. Reach 
beyond yourselves this holiday season and share the joy wherever you can.  
 
Cheers, A Bientot 
 
Mark Clay              Kathryn Jung 
Principal                Vice Principal 

 
 

PAC PURDY’S FUNDRAISER 

Thank you to Parents & Staff!  Due to your overwhelming support of our Purdy's Fundraiser we were 
able to double our target! 
 
Purdy's order outside curbside pick up *only by appointment* on Monday, December 7 from 9:30am to 
11:00am and 3:15 to 5pm via Doodle Poll 
booking:  https://doodle.com/poll/yvzwc4846trbn2ed?utm_source=poll&utm_medium=link  
 
Pick up by Students only from 2:45 to 3:15pm - please email us your student's name in advance (they 
sometimes differ from those on the orders).   
 
Contact us at emmsotapac@gmail.com  
 
***We appreciate your assistance in helping us provide a safe environment by maintaining space and 
wearing a mask***  

 
Student Leadership - The 12 Days of Giving Generously will need to look a bit different 

this year. 
 
Monetary Donations are always appreciated. If you would like to make a financial donation 
you can submit your donation using SchoolCashOnline, and we will donate 100% to SHARE, in 
lieu of our annual food drive at school.  Please sign on to your SCO account to make a 
donation. 
 
If you would like to send a gift card or monetary donation to the school with your child, we will 
make sure your kind offering is delivered to SHARE for you. 
 
If you wish to support the need for non-perishable food items, please take them directly to one 
of our local SHARE Food Banks.  Items most needed are:  canned fruit, canned fish and meat, 
canned pasta with sauce/meals.  Hours of Operation: 10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. Monday to Friday.  
During the Pandemic there has been an increased need for donations, and this will become 
even more prevalent during the winter months! 
 

https://doodle.com/poll/yvzwc4846trbn2ed?utm_source=poll&utm_medium=link
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Port Moody – SHARE Family and Community Services - 2615 Clarke Street  
Coquitlam – Hillside Church – 1393 Austin Avenue  
Port Coquitlam – Trinity United Church – 2211 Prairie Avenue 
 
You can also make a financial donation directly to SHARE through their website -  
www.sharesociety.ca 
 
Thank you for giving generously! 
The Moody Middle Leadership Team 

 
Div 16 - Cards and snowflakes for long term care home 
In Division 16, students decided to help out the seniors at Eagle Ridge Manor Long Term Care 
Home in Port Moody. Students immediately got into 
the spirit of giving and created over 100 snowflakes to 
be used as decorations in their windows, and several 
hand-made holiday cards to be given to residents. It 
was an important lesson in thinking about those who 
might be lonely at this time of year, and particularly 
those who might be more isolated by COVID-19. 
Thank you to parent, Claire L., and the Rotary Club for 
getting the decorations and cards to The 
Manor's residents in a safe way. 

                       
A poem from student, Samuel, E.:  
 

The winter breeze snips at your nose, 
The cold winter blows and blows, 
And the snow shows no signs of stopping, 
And the rocking chair is rocking, 
The hot mug in your hand, 
The cinnamon feels like sand, 
The star on the Christmas tree, 
Brings everyone so much glee, 
You are loved, 
Stay happy, 
Happy holidays, 
For you, 
From me, 

 
Your pal, Samuel 

http://www.sharesociety.ca/


Hazel Walling 
Grade 7/8 Teacher 

 
 

BraggARTs corner 
This term in Media Arts Exploration, students in 
Divisions 5 and 10 have been exploring 
photography composition and editing. Here are a 
few examples of student photos, with the 
composition rule followed, representing our 
theme – Environment.                                                      Haydn P. – Perspective 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Isabella B. – Framing Kayleigh P. – Leading Lines 

Nya Y.– Fill the Frame 
Grant G.– Rule of Thirds 

Tristan N. - Layers 



More braggARTs: 

Our student Rozhina O was recently recognized by The 
World Institute of Youth Art – UNESCO  for her 
participation in the international competition of Visual 
Arts, with focus on the environment. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Grade 8 Transition to Secondary School 
To parents of Grade 8 students: We are nearing the end of Term 1 in your child’s final year of 
the adventure that is middle school.  You may already be thinking about the move to 
secondary school, so we encourage you to explore different options available in our school 
district.   
Please feel free to explore Programs on the SD 43 website. 
We will be starting secondary school conversations with your children before the Christmas 
break so it’s not too early to do your research now. 
Please check our website for updates regarding program registration and dates: 
Publications - Moving to Secondary School 
 

 

School District No. 43 (Coquitlam) 

INTERNATIONAL BACCALAUREATE PROGRAM 

INFORMATION REGARDING APPLICATION FOR GRADE 8 STUDENTS AND THEIR 

PARENTS 

Students and parents interested in entering the IB Program for talented and highly 
motivated students should review the information posted on Port Moody Secondary 
School’s website at http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/portmoody/Pages/default.aspx.  
Registration will open December 1 and will close December 11. 

 

 

 
Cross Catchment & Programs of Choice Registration (Late French Immersion) 
Information is now available regarding Cross Catchment and Programs of Choice.  For 
*registration & program information, please click the link below: 

Programs of Choice Brochure 2021-2022 
Cross Catchment Registration dates – Feb 5, 2021 @ 09:00 – Feb 10, 2021 @ 16:00 
Late French Immersion Registration dates – Jan 8, 2021 @ 09:00 – Jan 14, 2021 @ 16:00 
*You will need your Student PEN (BC student #) to register (found on student report card) 

 
 
 

https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publications/Forms/AllItems.aspx?RootFolder=%2Fschool%2Fmoody%2FPublications%2FMoving%20to%20Secondary%20School%20%28Grade%209%20in%202021%2D2022%29&FolderCTID=0x012000EA815E3AD6556A4DB8A68D1C0E7AF62B&View=%7B97B471ED%2DC230%2D4017%2D8066%2D1B60BB8ED818%7D#/=
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COVID-19 HEALTH AND SAFETY REMINDERS 
Please find attached (at the bottom of this newsletter) the Updated Daily Health Check that 
was sent out on September 21. Please use it to review with your child their health situation 
prior to arriving for learning each day. 
We continue to encourage parents to pick up students in a timely fashion. The more quickly 
students are leaving school grounds, physically distanced from other learning group friends, 
the safer our whole community is. We in the office ask for your cooperation in refraining from 
visiting the office with student belongings throughout the day. There is limited student 
movement without adults present and this means that Mr. Clay, Ms. Jung and our office 
support staff are following protocol to follow through with parent issues which are mostly 
avoidable. Thank you for your understanding during this difficult time. 
 

Absences, Lates & Early Dismissals 
Parents/guardians are asked to notify the office and the classroom teacher when students will 
be absent, late or leaving early. To notify the office, please click here: Absence Report (or find 
it under QuickLinks on the main page of our Moody Middle website) for all types of absences, 
including Absent, Late or Early dismissal.  This report can be submitted any time prior to the 
absence, but no later than the start of school on the day of the absence.  You may also email 
the information to: moodymiddlesecretary@sd43.bc.ca or call the office at 604-461-7384. 
 
When picking up a student for early dismissal, please call the office to let us know you have 
arrived.  We will then send the student out to meet you in the parking lot.  Please do not call or 
text the student directly, as we discourage cell phone use while in school. 
 

 
Emergency and Inclement Weather Communication 
As our weather is changing quickly, please be prepared by 
planning ahead to arrive to school in a safe and timely fashion 
with students dressed appropriately for learning and play both 
indoors and out.   
In the event there is significant snowfall overnight or if you are 
questioning whether the school is open, please watch our school 
(or District) website for a status banner which will provide 
the latest important updates. 
For more information on how ÉMMSOTA will respond to 
emergency and inclement weather, please visit the following site 
for more information:    www.sd43.bc.ca/EmergencyInformation  

 

 a beautiful sunrise over the Inlet  
 
               

Yearbook 
Reminder – our early bird price for our yearbook runs until December 31st!  Get your student a 
yearbook now at the reduced price of $38.  Starting Jan 1st, the price will be $45. 
 
Outdoors for Nutrition & Lunch Breaks 

https://www2016.sd43.bc.ca/eforms/_layouts/15/FormServer.aspx?XsnLocation=https://www2016.sd43.bc.ca/eforms/AbsenceReportForm/Forms/template.xsn&SaveLocation=https%3A%2F%2Fwww2016%2Esd43%2Ebc%2Eca%2Feforms%2FAbsenceReportForm&ClientInstalled=true&DefaultItemOpen=1&Source=https%3A%2F%2Fwww2016%2Esd43%2Ebc%2Eca%2Feforms%2FAbsenceReportForm%2FForms%2FAllItems%2Easpx%3FPageView%3DShared%26InitialTabId%3DRibbon%2EWebPartPage%26VisibilityContext%3DWSSWebPartPage
mailto:moodymiddlesecretary@sd43.bc.ca
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Students will be outdoors for nutrition and lunch breaks on most days.  Please ensure students 
have appropriate clothing (water-resistant jackets / shoes / umbrellas) as necessary for the 
weather. Students will continue to eat their snacks and lunch inside before going outside for 
fresh air and play. This helps facilitate handwashing/sanitizing before and after eating.  

 
Counsellor’s Corner 
I hope you are all keeping well at this time. Thank you, parents, for continuing to have 
conversations with your children about how to stay safe at home and at school. 
With people spending more time at home, you probably haven’t asked yourself if screen time 
could be good for kids.  Please check out this article for some interesting information and links 
to other resources. 
 
https://www.cbc.ca/documentaries/the-nature-of-things/screen-time-can-sometimes-be-
good-for-kids-says-new-research-1.5799251 
 
As always, please contact me if you would like to talk about your child’s social-emotional 
development. 

 
marmstrong@sd43.bc.ca 

 
SchoolCashOnline (SCO) 
Our School District encourages all families to register for SchoolCashOnline, to facilitate 
distribution of information including mandatory and optional forms, field trip forms, and 
payments as necessary. 
To maximize our communication, please ensure you are registered for SchoolCashOnline.  If 
you have not yet registered, please click here:  https://sd43.schoolcashonline.com/ 
Then click on ‘GET STARTED TODAY’ 
If you are unable to complete on-line forms and payments, please let us know at the office as 
soon as possible, so alternative communication plans can be made. 
 
Any students with a medical condition that the school needs to be aware of should have a 
Medical Alert Form completed. 
 
 
 

 

Follow us on Twitter          

 Twitter name – @43moody 

. . . school news, breaking stories, reminders, links, accomplishments, educational dialogue and 
another means of communication!                                                       
Download the Twitter app 
 

https://www.cbc.ca/documentaries/the-nature-of-things/screen-time-can-sometimes-be-good-for-kids-says-new-research-1.5799251
https://www.cbc.ca/documentaries/the-nature-of-things/screen-time-can-sometimes-be-good-for-kids-says-new-research-1.5799251
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Moody Middle communicates with families via email, including sending newsletters, field trip notices and payment notices.  If 
you do NOT wish to receive email from Moody Middle, please reply to this email with ‘UNSUBSCRIBE’ in the subject line. 

 

moodymiddlesecretary@sd43.bc.ca                                                                                          School 

Website 
PAC Website 

District Website 
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Moody Middle – UNMASKED! 

 
 

 

COMMUNITY INFORMATION:   

 

Please see our website for upcoming community events, sports teams, City of Port Moody 

programs and more – Check ‘Community News and Information’ on this link: 

 

Moody Middle Publications 

https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publication%20Documents/Pages/default.aspx#/=


 



 



 

The Elizabeth Fry Society of Greater Vancouver, if you're not familiar with it 
already, is a not-for-profit organization that for over 80 years has supported some of 
society’s most vulnerable populations – women, girls and children at risk, involved in 
or affected by the justice system. Our more than two dozen programs work to break 
the cycle of poverty, addiction, mental illness, homelessness and crime.   

Our newest program, called Future Bright, is designed to help families access the 
different grants available for their children's post-secondary education by opening an 
RESP without any need to contribute towards the account and where $0 fees are 
involved. Parents could access up to $3,200 or more.   

There is absolutely no cost for this service to the families or to your organization.  I've 
attached a poster that outlines the main points and benefits to families and 
organizations that take advantage of the program. We undertake to do all the 
necessary leg work to facilitate the member's registration and assist them in obtaining 
any of the documentation required for the program.  There is very little time and 
effort required on the part of organization members other than arranging for us to 
meet or referring us to member's that could benefit from the program. 

https://www.elizabethfry.com/future-bright/ 
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